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Minutes of annual General Meeting at Kingsmead Netball Centre

Friday 4h may 2018
Committee/Officials Present

Yvonne Jamison (President), Stephen Ford (South Bucks Chairman/High Wycombe Junior League Chairman), Amy Brinkworth (Kingsmead bookings), Amy Clulow (Chiltern League), Dianne Dunn (committee member), Arlene Forbes (Secretary), Tanya Jackson (coaching), Chantel Moore (Umpiring), Sharon Moore (Treasurer), Ros Rush (High Wycombe & District Summer League/League Umpiring Secretary), Sue Roe (Minutes Secretary) and Rainbow Stroud (High Wycombe & District Summer League) were present.

Clubs Represented

Apollo, Black Panthers, Butlers Court, Chesham Stags, Chiltern, Chiltern Emeralds, Clan, Coopsette, Dominoes, Dynamite, Falcons, Galaxy, Gerrards Cross & Fulmer, Glory Mill,  Hawks, Hunters, Marlow Angels, Marlow Kites, Patrons, Phoenix, Pink Ladies, Princes Risborough, Red Kites, Rickmansworth Rockets, Royals, Sands, Sapphires, Spartan, Stealth, Storm, Tartan Tarts, Thunder, Total Netball and Wycombe Judo were represented.
Apologies

Apologies were received from Nicole Duke (Performance Lead) and St Mary’s.
Clubs not present

Adult clubs Bluebelles, Chiltern Firecrackers, Comets, St. Mary’s and Trinians were not represented.
Junior club Kites was not represented.
1
Matters arising from the Minutes of the last AGM held on 5th May 2017
The minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting - there were no matters arising.

2
Chairman’s Report

Another year has passed, and netball is continuing to change.  Funding cuts and reorganisation at England Netball have changed the way they operate.  Their plan is to get more people playing netball regardless of the source (e.g. not always affiliated programs) and to refocus some support onto the core of netball (e.g. leagues).  Superleague goes form strength to strength and is a major promotional asset to help increase the profile of netball.  England winning the Commonwealth Games shows that the elite level is doing well and that the profile generated will hopefully support more grass roots support.

Our year has been generally steady.  All leagues have been run well.  The performance side (Satellite and County) has also stabilised under the leadership of Nicole Duke.  Thanks go to Jennine Loader for voluntarily doing the administration for this program.  A new program is impending, in conjunction with a Superleague franchise, to revitalise it but that may take another year.  We had numerous teams compete in regional leagues and the Premier League.  Marlow Kites narrowly missed promotion to regional league Division 3.  Wycombe High School came fifth in the under 16s National Schools Tournament which is an excellent effort.  We also have representatives in a number of Superleague junior programs.

The coaching lead, Tanya Jackson, has started to work on the coaching needs of the local area.  This has involved supporting participation at Level 1 and 2 courses.  She also has an introduction to coaching workshop in partnership with the Bucks County Sports partnership, LEAP.

Sadly, the formerly known High Wycombe and District Netball Club was disbanded.  It was a large contributor to Bucks junior netball but, with the rise of many more junior clubs and private alternatives, its role was diminished.  Despite this, 40 girls were regularly attending but the club could no longer source any coaches even though they would be paid.  The decision was therefore taken to close it down.  The club’s bank balance is to be transferred to South Bucks Netball Association and ring fenced for junior development.

Two areas where continued progress are needed are umpiring and facilities.  The County Umpiring Secretary has reignited momentum in this area and we need that to continue.  Umpires are vital to the game and it cannot grow without them.  Kingsmead Netball Centre faces refurbishment needs in the next two years and ensuring sufficient funding is a key challenge.  The best way to manage that is to grow participation and hence court use.

There are too many people to thank individually.  There are many that give a lot to make netball in Bucks work. We owe them our gratitude.  Similarly, we could use more help, ideas and views to support South Bucks and continue to provide a better netball experience.  So please volunteer to join the South Bucks committee or offer help to other committees in running their area of netball.

3
Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer reported the following financial position for the year April 2017 to April 2018:

Total income for the year: £21,292.80

Total expenditure for the year: £13,130.75
Closing balance at 5th April 2018: £75, 771.26

4
Umpiring Report
The County Umpiring Secretary congratulated Sarah Kucera on passing her ‘B’ Award. 

The following ten umpires passed the ‘C’ Award during the last year: 

· Alexandra Telford - Clan

· Anna Hume – Marlow Kites

· Beth French – Royals

· Hannah Anthony – Apollo

· Karen Chivers – Sands

· Kate Miller – Thame Kites

· Lucy Newman – Stealth

· Sandra Clark – Royals

· Sarah Jackson – Marlow Kites

· Stephanie Marsden – Clan 

Three ‘C’ Award courses were run in the last 12 months.

Over the next 12 months we will run further ‘C’ award courses and also ‘Into Officiating’ courses for our younger umpires.  Written paper sittings will be planned one per month and there will be some tutoring sessions. 

Mentoring will be provided to learner umpires on a Monday night at Chalfont, Wednesday and Thursday nights at Kingsmead and Sunday mornings at the Kingsmead junior league.  

Our target for South Bucks will be for another umpire to gain a ‘B’ Award and for another twelve ‘C’ Award umpires.  Plus a number of younger umpires will be completing the ‘Into Officiating’ award.

The County Umpiring Secretary plans on setting up a Facebook group and Twitter account for South Bucks umpiring news.  We will continue to communicate with club secretaries so no one will miss out on courses etc. 

You will have recently seen the changes to the High Wycombe & District Netball Association (summer) League rules for umpires below the age of 18 -  this is in line with the England Netball recommendations for age limits for young umpires.

Thanks go to Ros Rush, Yvonne Jamison, Kathy Hambidge and Carolyn Davies for their ongoing support.

5
Performance Report 
The County and Satellite Academy is currently in its final block for the 2017/18 programme. 

Thanks go to the South Bucks committee for granting the performance academy some funding for the coach hire to Cheshire for the National inter-county academy festival.  It was a very successful day with the County placed 3rd out of eight and the Satellite 4th out of ten.  A great day of netball all in all.

Trials have been confirmed for 7th July at Kingsmead Netball Centre courts and paperwork will be sent out to all club contacts by next week.  The trials will take the same format as last year with one trial date and a selection at the end.  The only changes will be the scouting method - there will be more dedicated scouts at local tournaments and matches who will offer trial spaces to those they feel are eligible.  Scouts are confirmed as Nicole Duke, Ellie Moore, Stephen Ford and Annette Allinson. 

The structure for County and Satellite Academy for next year will be changing to an under 13s and under 15s programme.  Stephen Ford and Nicole Duke travelled to Coventry for a meeting with Tasmin Greenway regarding the franchise link with our Academy.  We met with all other county leads across the UK that have been demographically linked with Wasps for the 2018/19 season. This was a very positive meeting with an exciting proposal laid out on the table which we hope will invigorate the academy for next year. This has not yet been discussed on a committee level and each county is due to return and discuss with their stakeholders etc.  The Performance Lead will report information back to the South  Bucks committee as it comes in. 

Finally we had the pleasure of working with Mikki Austin from Storm Superleague team which the girls learnt a lot from.  We have also got another elite coach coming next week - Sachel Grant from Mavericks.  She is currently the under 19s head coach and is heavily involved with the Superleague franchise and this therefore offers another opportunity for the players which they are sure to enjoy.
6
Coaching Report
An ‘Intro to Coaching’ course is running on 24th June at Kingsmead Netball Centre from 10am to 12 noon.  This is a great starting point for anyone over the age of 14.  This course is targeting volunteers/parents/players to show them that coaching is not as scary as first seems.  Many of them have the skills already.  The course is UKCC registered and being delivered by Leap.  This is not a coaching qualification but does go towards Caps accreditation.

We are working with the Netball Development Officer for Buckinghamshire and Milton Keynes to try and get some England Netball workshops in our area.

7
Election of officers:

The Following officers were elected:

· Chairman
Stephen Ford
· Vice Chairman
Not elected
· Secretary
Arlene Forbes

· Treasurer
Sharon Moore
· Tournament organiser
Elaine Brinkworth

· Performance Lead
Nicole Duke
· Umpiring Secretary
Chantel Moore
· Communications Lead
Not elected
· Affiliations Secretary
Denise MacBride

· Coaching Development Lead
Tanya Jackson
· Committee Members
Dianne Dunn, Emma Marsden, Sarah Wilcox

Sue Roe

South Bucks Minutes Secretary

27th May 2018
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